
CITY OF TOLEDO 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 16, 2019 

 

MAYOR STEVE DOBOSH CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER.  THE FLAG 

SALUTE WAS LED BY MAYOR DOBOSH. 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Emily Morgan, Glenda Forga, Carol Hill via phone, and 

Ron Neumann. Guy Spratt was absent. 

 

EMPLOYEES PRESENT:    Michelle Whitten, City Clerk and John Brockmueller, Police 

Chief.  

 

GUESTS:    Cindy Samco, Gary Reboin, Joe Notch, Eric Hayes, Ron and Sue Smith, Marlea 

Hanson, Mike and Stephanie Fisher, Larry Gausta, and Commissioner Gary Stamper.   

 

CONSENT AGENDA APPROVING CITY COUNCIL MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 3, 

2019. Emily motioned to approve the consent agenda; Glenda seconded. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 

Steve Dobosh – Mayor:     Steve met with Commissioner Jackson and Lions Club regarding 

South County Park and alternatives for water aeration to help control the algae.  It was a good 

meeting and looking at ways to make it a public park again.  He also spoke with Jeff Landrum 

who is a science hydrologist who is looking into the park and water quality solutions. 

 

– Public Works:  Nothing. 

 

John Brockmueller – Police Department:  Everything is normal. Ron asked if there has been 

reports of coyotes in town.  John answered he has not had any, but Officer Pennington has.  

Glenda asked if the random vehicle break ins has been resolved.  They have stopped, but not 

resolved. 

 

Michelle Whitten– City Clerk:  Michelle reported “Walk in The Park” is coming up on 

September 28th.  The Planning Commission will be meeting Thursday at Winlock Senior Center 

with training immediately following for Short Course in Planning. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: None 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS:  None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Confirmation of Public Work Superintendent.   The Mayor and committee met and made a 

recommendation to hire Mike Fisher.  Ron motioned to approve the recommendation; Glenda 

seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  Mayor Dobosh then gave the Oath of Office to Mike 

Fisher and welcomed him. 



Liquor License Approval – Chimis Mexican Restaurant.  Emily motioned to approve the 

liquor license; Ron seconded.  Ron asked if there have been any incidents in the immediate past, 

Chief Brockmueller said there had not been.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS.    

 

OTHER BUSINESS:   

 

PUBLIC.  Marlea Hanson asked if the liquor license was a renewal, yes.  Commissioner 

Stamper commented that they are starting the budget process.  He was out of the office for a 

week and now playing catch up. 

 Emily Morgan mentioned the Park Board meeting and they were talking about campers 

in the park and piggybacking. 

 Ron Neumann said at the last meeting they had approved water meter replacements and 

now we have a new director.  He felt it should be looked at again to verify numbers and cost out 

a contractor to do the work.  We may not need to phase the project. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:   Ron made a motion to adjourn, Emily seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 

These minutes are not verbatim.  If so desired, a recording of this meeting is on file and can be heard. 

 

 

______________________________   _____________________________ 

Steve Dobosh – Mayor                    Michelle Whitten– City Clerk 


